## Perryfields

INFANT SCHOOL

Lawn Lane Chelmsford, Essex CM1 7PP Tel: 01245 268714 Fax: 01245 344296 Email: admin@perryfields-inf.essex.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Amanda Reid



September 2019

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

## What is the correct uniform?

Adults and children alike are very proud of our school and I thought it was an appropriate time to remind everyone of uniform expectations. We consider the wearing of uniform important in our school and we ask all parents to support this policy.

## Children should wear:-

- A pair of grey tailored trousers, a skirt or pinafore dress.
- White polo shirt (logo optional).
- Burgundy sweatshirt (logo optional).
- Sturdy black school shoes trainers or boots are not acceptable.

Girls can wear a pink (not red) gingham summer dress or tailored grey shorts in the summer. Open-toed sandals are not appropriate for school use.

In addition, the guidelines below should also be followed:-

- Coat children should bring a coat to school every day (named).
- Long hair should be tied back away from the face. Large decorative hair bands, bows or slides are not appropriate for school, please keep hair accessories to a minimum.
- Jewellery of any kind is not to be worn to school this includes watches and plastic wristbands. Stud earrings only can be worn but please remember that children will have to remove them themselves for PE. They cannot be taped and members of staff are not allowed to take the studs out. If you must have your child's ears pierced, please do this at the beginning of the long summer holiday so that the ears have a chance to heal. PE is part of the National Curriculum and your child by law must participate in this part of the curriculum.
- For safety reasons NO large bags are allowed in school. Please ensure your child has a small bag for daily use if required. Class reading books and reading record must be placed in a Perryfields' book bag to avoid damaging them. Please do not put water bottles in the book bag as this only leads to damaged books. The small rounded Perryfields Infants rack sack is preferable.
- A PE Kit consisting of burgundy shorts, gold t-shirt with logo, socks and black Velcro trainers or plimsolls should also be kept in school in a burgundy PE bag. Trainers are preferable, as these do not come off!

Everything should of course be clearly named. Children do not need to bring into school any pens, pencils or pencil cases. Everything is supplied by the school and personal possessions should be left at home.

I hope this gives a clear guidance to you as parents and carers. If you have any queries please just give me a call.

Yours sincerely











